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April 15, 2024 

Town of Goderich  
Planning Department 
57 West Street 
Goderich, ON N7A 2K5 

Attn: Andrea Fisher 
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 

Re: Application to extend the expiration of Part Lot Control Exemption By-law (PLCEB) 
Coastal Subdivision 40T-13002, Block 76 

On behalf of 2116873 Ontario Ltd (the “Applicant”), Polocorp Inc. is submitting the enclosed 
application extend the expiration of Part Lot Control Exemption By-law (PLCEB)  for Block 76 
within Phase II of Draft Plan of Subdivision 40T-13002.  

Block 76 is located on the south side of Severn Drive and is comprised of six (6) townhouse 
residential dwelling lots, together with proposed rear yard access easements (Parts 1, 10 and 8) 
and existing storm easements (Parts 9 -13). These lots have varying frontages  ranging from 9.42 
m to 12.41 m and areas ranging from 379 sq m to 501 sq m.  

The PLCEB was granted approval by Council in 2023 at the August 14 meeting and it remained in 
effect until March 1, 2024. The Applicant required additional time to complete the transfer of 
these lots, and a 2-month extension to the PLCEB was approved by Council at their February 26, 
2024 meeting. The transfer of lots could, however, not be completed during this extension period 
due to complications in closing of one of the units. Given that the unsold adjacent lots remain in 
the ownership of the Applicant, they will merge upon expiry of the PLCEB on May 1, 2024. As 
such, given the market conditions, the Applicant is requesting a 1 year extension of the PLCEB, 
until May 1, 2025, to provide sufficient time for the sale of these lots.  

It is our understanding that there are no fees applicable to this request. We trust that the 
enclosed information is sufficient for review of the extension and that the application will be 
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brought to Council for consideration at the April 29, 2024 Council meeting. Should you require 
any additional information, or wish to discuss this submission further, please feel free to contact 
the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely,  
Polocorp Inc. 
 
Prepared by: Reviewed by: 

  
 
 

Gursimran K. Saini, MCIP RPP 
Planner 

Matthew Warzecha, MCIP RPP  
Director of Planning and Development 

 
Cc: Rob Wood 




